
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Branch Executive Committee Meeting - 10:30 Regular Meetings 1st Thursday of the Month 
Happy Hour – 11:00 Rancho Cordova Elks Lodge (SHOWN ABOVE) 
General Meeting – 11:45 11440 Elks Circle 
Luncheon – 12:00 Rancho Cordova 916-635-8038 

 
 

 
Big Sir Little Sir 

Tom Beigel Len Honeycutt 
635-8399  362-5170 

 
 
 
 

 

Secretary 
Ed Spellacy 

   Asst. Secretary 
    Mel Buzzard 

Treasurer                          
Larry Mustain 

Asst. Treasurer 
D. Kwaczala 

 662-7192          635-6129 635-5674       397-7074 
 

ELECTED OFFICERS FOR 2018 

See What Matters to you 

NEWS BULLETIN 

Branch 112 May2018 

NEXT MEETING (1st Friday) –May 4, 2018 



 
  



BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

    Seth Hertzig                  Doug Evans                 Jeff Jackson                Jerry Centabar              
        996-9605                          363-9112                         393-5644                      962-7252 

 

 
BIG SIR’S COMMENTS 

 

NO LUNCHEON AT THE ELKS LODGE ON MAY 3. 
Instead, it's Ladies Day at the Red Hawk Casino on Friday, May 4.  Hope to see many of you there. 
 
The Federal Income Tax filing deadline is now in the rear view mirror, but for some it's passing leaves a harsh 
and bitter aftertaste.  I have the perfect solution--a wine tasting event at the Old Sugar Mill in Clarksburg.  For 
you golfers, that's just over the river from Bartley-Cavanaugh.  Look for more details at our June 7 luncheon.  Of 
course, you have to be at the luncheon to see those details and to sign up for the event.  Spouses are encouraged 
to participate. 
Here is the slate of candidates for Officer positions effective on January 1, 2019: 
Big Sir:               Mel Buzzard 
Little Sir:             Mike Hughes 
Treasurer:          Mike Decker 
Asst. Treasurer: Dave Kwaczala 
Secretary:          Ed Spellacy 
Asst. Secretary: Bob Wurtzer 
 
If you wish to nominate additional candidates, contact anyone on the BEC.  Be sure to have the permission of the 
candidate.  We will be voting for officers at our July luncheon. 

To all Region 5 Big Sirs,  

When I attended the State SIR board meeting Last week there was an announcement by Lee Moy, 
State Sporting Events chairman, that there was a SIR Day at the Ball Park event scheduled at 1:00 
P.M. Sunday July 22nd at the Oakland Coliseum with the Oakland A’s playing the San Francisco Giants   

The cost is $55/per person.  The deadline for participants to get their reservation checks to Lee Moy is 
Tuesday, May 15th. 

I realize many of you have already had your April Luncheon meetings and that some of you have your 
Ladies Day Luncheon scheduled in May. If that is the case, you may wish to either send an email blast 
to all your members with the attached information or put all the information in your May newsletters. 

Tom Beigel 



LITTLE SIR’S COMMENTS 
 

 
 
 
 

 
It looks like a nice warm weekend coming up and I for one am looking forward to a beautiful day of 

golf on Monday.  I’m expecting a lot of my fellow SIR friends to be there also. 
Ladies Day at Redhawk Casino is fast approaching, and it is always a lot of fun.  Hope everyone can 

join us for good food, good fellowship, and maybe a little entertainment.  Who knows? 
Stay safe, have fun, and meet a new friend.  See you all soon. 

 
Little Sir Joke of the Day 

 
When you have an “I hate my job” day, try this.  On your way home from work, stop at your 
pharmacy and go to the thermometer section and purchase a rectal thermometer made by 

Johnson & Johnson.  Be very sure you get this brand.  When you get home , lock your doors, draw 
the curtains and disconnect the phone so you will not be disturbed.  Change into some very 

comfortable clothing and sit in your favorite chair.  Open the package and remove the 
thermometer.  Now carefully place it on a table so that it will not become chipped or 

broken.  Now the fun part begins.  Take out the literature and read it carefully.  You will notice 
that in small print there is a statement, “Every Rectal Thermometer made by Johnson & Johnson 
is personally tested”.  Now close your eyes and repeat out loud five times, “I am so glad I do not 

work in the Thermometer quality control section at Johnson & Johnson.” 
Len Honeycutt 

ABSENTEE CALL-IN 

 
We had (??) members that did not attend the March luncheon.  of There 
were (?) members that called-in stating they could not attend. # 
 
If you are unable to attend our regular luncheon meeting, call me in advance at 635-8891 or 
send me an email to redsoxrich1939@gmail.com Call in early is OK 

 
Rich Biela 
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 ACTIVITIES REPORT 
 
Out and about 
 

Hope you all have purchased your tickets to the 2018 Mother's Day event at Red Hawk Casino on Friday 
May 4th. Looks to be a good time for all. SIR Rich Biela will be bringing his wife and as usual his 2 or 3 
additional "lady friends" with him... Bring your favorite Lady or heck even a new prospective SIR as a 
guest!!! Call Larry Mustain (916-635-5674). 
 
Although you are given information about our major SIR activities elsewhere in this newsletter, it is up to 
me to remind you that we do have other activities, such as the River Cats game on June 21st at 7:05 at 
Raley Field...We have 21 reserved seats at $19 per reservation.  I will be picking up the tickets this month 
and will be asking for your checks this month and next.  So, make sure your "seat" is fully covered.  I look 
forward to seeing you SIRs at the game! 
 
Sir Mel Buzzard (916-635-6129) continues to offer his "Walking Club" to SIRs.  You can bring along your 
significant other and Mel will print out a computerized record of your walk to impress your physician, i.e. 
doctor.  
 
Please call SIR John Szabo (916-806--1203) to join a Biking Ride Activity.  This may be an ongoing activity 
if you bikers so desire. The American River Bike Trail is there for the taking and some free auto parking is 
available. 
 
It has been rumored that Big SIR Tom Beigel is willing to organize a wine tasting activity for Branch 112 
members and their significant others.  The vineyards surrounding Sacramento are some of the finest in 
California if not the world! So, let’s taste them! Call me at 916-363-9112 if you would like to join this group. 
 

         Doug Evans 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

FISHING REPORT 

Wheel / Reels Fishing Schedule for 2018 
 

 
 
 
 
                          
    Fishing location TBD at 4th Monday meeting (Coco’s Restaurant). 

WHEEL / REELS meet 4th Monday each month @ 07:00, Coco’s Family 
Restaurant: 7887 Madison Ave. (corner of Sunrise & Madison) Citrus Heights. 
Our next meeting will be on May 28. 

 

Month   Fish Here  or Here  or Here  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Information Contact: Walt Hodnett (916) 922-4197 
 
Walt Hodnett 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Jan. 22 Caman-che Amador Folsom 
Feb. 26 Folsom RiverStripers Camanche 
Mar. 26 Berryessa Collins Pardee 
Apr. 23 Oroville Pardee Folsom 
May 28 New Melones Berryessa Topaz 
Jun. 25 Loon Ice House Caples 
Jul. 23 Union Valley Caples Bucks Lake 
Aug. 27 Berryessa Ice House New Melones 
Sep. 24 River (Salmon) Berryessa Camanche 
Oct. 22 Folsom Collins Berryessa 
Nov. 26 Camanche RiverSalmon Folsom 



GOLF REPORT 
 

 

SIR Branch 112 Golf Schedule for 2018 
DATE  COURSE  TIME DAY 
12 Feb. Turkey Creek 

D i  
10:00 Mon  

26 Feb. Bartley Cavanaugh 10:00 Mon  
12 Mar Teal Bend 08:00S Mon  
26 Mar Alister McKinze       09:06 Mon  
  9 Apr Ancil Hoffman      09:00 Mon  
23 Apr Antelope GR       09:00 Mon  
07 May Arcade Cr       09:06 Mon  
21 May Wildhawk        09:00 Mon  
04 Jun Davis        09:00 Mon  
18 Jun Empire Ranch        09:00 Mon  
02 Jul Antelope GR        09:00 Mon  
16 Jul. Timber Creek         09:00 Mon  
30 Jul Bartley Cavanaugh        09:00       Mon  
13 Aug Wildhawk         09:00 Mon  
27 Aug Alister McKinze        09:00 Mon  
10 Sep Ancil Hoffman        09:00 Mon  
24 Sep Davis         09:00 Mon  
08 Oct Arcade Cr         09:06 Mon  
22 Oct Wildhawk         09:00 Mon  
05 Nov Timber Creek        10:00    Mon  
19 Nov Wildhorse       10:00 Mon  
03 Dec River Oaks       10:00 Mon  

If you have any questions contact (Seth Hertzig at 916- 996-9605 or email me at 
zhertzig@live.com) or Bob Cash at 916- 806-7892 with email 
bgcash@sbcglobal.net 

Seth Hertzig 

mailto:zhertzig@live.com
mailto:bgcash@sbcglobal.net


 
 

SIR STATE GOLF 
 

 
THIS IS A SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT FROM THE STATE GOLF COMMITTEE. 
AS OF TODAY 4-18-2018, ALL SIR GOLF EVENTS, WHICH INCLUDE THE STATE TEAM CHAMPIONSHIPS AND 
INDIVIDUAL CHAMPIONSHIPS WILL REQUIRE GOLFERS ONLY TO BE AN ACTIVE MEMBER OF A SIR 
BRANCH IN GOOD STANDING WITH ANY VERIFIABLE INDEX.  
This also includes the eligibility for the Feather In the Cap Award. 

 
In order to enhance participation in the Team Qualifier, we have added a $100 prize to the top finishing Team 
in each Area Qualifier. By removing the requirement to have a SIR NCGA Index to qualify, we are hoping to fill 
the field and promote more participation. 

By adding upscale courses like Bayonet, we are excited about the coming Individual Championships.  As usual, there 
will be Open PLay on the day before with 144 spots available.   

The day of the championships there will be 70 Championship players, and Open Play for 70 more. 

The Cost of play will be an unbelievable $80/per player per round. 

So hold the dates open, November 13th Open Play and 

November 14th Championship and Open Play. 

We have now started taking reservations for Reno: 
  
Reno Tournament June 18th through June 22nd - (Ladies Welcome) 
At the Atlantis Resort and three great courses! 
Lakeridge GC, Red Hawk Lakes Course & Red Hawk Hills Course 
All Scramble Tournaments!! 
 
Click here for Flyer & Signup Information 
 
For a full veiw of our events and schedules, please visit the  
SIR State Golf Website http://www.golf.sirinc2.org/ 

  If you would like to be removed from the SIR State Golf Email list, click here 
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http://www.golf.sirinc2.org/
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BOWLING REPORT 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
With only two weeks to go the second half winner has yet to be named. There are four teams trying  
for the number one spot. Gold Country & Claim Jumpers tied for first with 46 points each, Pure Gold 
& Sierra Gold tied for second place with 44 points each, in the next 2 weeks we'll know. The team  
that Bowl the best will win. 
 
This week Bowling scores drop giving us only four 600's & three 200s 
.  
Mike Decker still top Bowler this week, 258 & 224=678 / Lee Marshall Bowled well 224 & 244=661 
Mike Hale 222,206 = 627& Dave Kwaczala  204, 215 & 206=621. 
 
Our three 200s, Art Tourtillott 226 Len Honeycutt 209 & Cal Suan 201. 
 
#1 No news from Carson City Tournament. We have three coming up the end of April 28,29 a Sat & Sun in 
Sutter Creek Ca. at Gold Country Lanes, It’s a mixed Tournament. 
 
#2 Sirs Annual State Tournament at Citrus Heights Fire Side Lanes. This is a Sirs only Tournament. 
4 man Teams, Doubles & All Events. Art Tourtillott is the Tournament Director and we would love to 
see all Bowlers from Br.112 participate in this Tournament will be a good showing for the club & Art. 
 
#3 At Pacheco Ca. June 6th & 7th at Paddock Lanes a Mixed Tournament. Doubles, Singles, All Events. 
 Contact Art Tourtillott or Benny Benson for Entry Forms  
 
                                                       Benny Benson 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

EDITOR NOTES 
 

 
John Spisak 

 
Submit your entries for next Bulletin: 

   by 20th of this Month  
Email me at: spisak@pacbell.net 

 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 
Dale Collette  May 10, 1950 
Dick Zschokke  May 10, 1933 
Jack Hayes   May 11, 1931 
Bill Johnston  May 13, 1933 
Dave Kwaczala  May 16, 1951 
Bill Livesay   May 17, 1941 
 
 
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 
 
Mike & Cathie Leary May 5, 1995 
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REMINDER: Our Next Staff Meeting & luncheon for 2018 will be on the 

 1st Thursday, April 5th  Elks Lodge at 10:30 AM. 

   Dave Kwaczala  
 

SIR Branch 112 LUNCHEON MENU 
January-December2018 
1ST Thursday at 12 noon 

Jan. 4 – Tri Tip, Baked Potato, Salad 
Feb. 1 – Chicken Cordon-Bleu, Rice Pilaf, Vegetable 
Mar. 1 – Corned Beef & Cabbage 
Apr. 5 – Ham, Scalloped Potatoes, Green Beans  
May 3 – (Ladies’ Day) – No Luncheon at Elks Lodge 
Jun. 7 –  Spaghetti, and Meatballs, Vegetable, Garlic Bread 
Jul.  5 –  Fried Chicken, Potato Salad, Green Beans 
Aug. 2 – Meatloaf, Mashed Potatoes, Vegetable 
Sep. 6 – Pork Loin W / au jus Gratin, Potatoes, Vegetable 
Oct. 4 –Pot Roast, Potatoes, Carrots, Onions 
Nov.1 –Turkey, Dressing, Mashed Potatoes, Vegetable 
Dec. 6 –(Ladies’ Day) – No Luncheon at Elks Lodge 
NOTE: Salad Bar available at all luncheons, including, Rolls and Butter, 
Deserts, Regular & Decaf Coffee. 

 
 



Dredger Branch 112 Staff Members 

  
 
 

NON RESPONSIBILITY DECLARATION: All activities arranged for or by, or sponsored by, Sons In Retirement, Incorporated, and 
its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure of the members and their guests who desire to participate. Sons In Retirement, 
Incorporated, and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of the participants or their property, in any 
matters pertaining to said activities. (Rule 345). 

 
PAYMENT FOR TRIPS AND TOURS: Checks, money orders or credit cards for Travel for one day or less (no overnight), where a 
bus/busses is/are used as the primary means of transportation, may be made payable to the Branch sponsoring the event. All other checks, 
money orders or credit cards for travel must be made payable to the travel agency. (Rule 420 & 421). 

 OFFICERS  

Big Sir Tom Beigel 635-8399 
Little Sir Len Honeycutt 362-5370 
Treasurer  Larry Mustain 635-5674 
Assist. Treasurer Dave Kwaczala 397-7074 
Secretary Ed Spellacy 662-7192 
Assist. Secretary Mel Buzzard       

 

    635-6129 

 
DIRECTORS 

 

Director Doug Evans 363-9112 
Director Seth Hertzig 996-9605 
Director Jeff Jackson 393-5644 
Director Jerry Centabar 962-7252 

 
STATE OFFICERS 

 

Reginal 5 Dir. Bill Holly 925-691-5337 

Area 4 Governor Bob Perez 669-300-9571 

 
State Website 

 

 www.sirinc.org  

   
 

 COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN  

 

Absent call-in 
Rich Biela 
Redsoxrich1939@gmail.com 

 

635-8891 
Audit: John Spisak 366-6699 
Bowling: Benny Benson 383-0179 
Bulletin: John Spisak 366-6699 
Chaplain: Joe Halterman 638-0426 
Golf: Seth Hertzig 996-9605 
Assist. Golf: Bob Cash 806-7892 
Handicapper: Seth Hertzig 996-9605 
Greeters: Jesse McKinley 416-8226 

 Bob Wurtzer 817-7868 
Historian: Open 

 
 
 

 
 

Lunch call-in 
Dave Kwaczala 
dkwaczala@yahoo.com 

 
397-7074 

Membership Jerry Centabar 962-7252 
Assist. 
Membership 

 
Larry Mustain 

 
635-5674 

Activities Doug Evans 363-9112 
Property: OPEN  
Recruiter: OPEN  
Sunshine: Jeff Jackson 393-5644 
Wheels/Reels Walt Hodnett 922-4197 
Webmaster: John Spisak 366-6699 

 

http://www.sirinc.org/
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mailto:dkwaczala@yahoo.com

	REMINDER: Our Next Staff Meeting & luncheon for 2018 will be on the
	1st Thursday, April 5th  Elks Lodge at 10:30 AM.
	Dec. 6 –(Ladies’ Day) – No Luncheon at Elks Lodge

